Latest arrangements for AFCD public
facilities

The Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department (AFCD) announced
today (April 20) that some of its public facilities will resume normal
operation from tomorrow (April 21).

Public facilities including the Hong Kong Wetland Park, eight Country
Park Visitor/Education Centres, eight Hong Kong Geopark Visitor Centres, Hoi
Ha Visitor Centre and the Endangered Species Resource Centre will resume
normal operation from tomorrow. Meanwhile, all country park barbecue sites
and campsites will continue to be closed until further notice.

For the sake of public health, members of the public entering the above
public facilities should observe a series of infection control measures
including using the "LeaveHomeSafe" mobile app, showing Vaccine Pass QR
codes, wearing their own masks, undergoing temperature checks, and cleaning
their hands with hand sanitiser.

The spokesman also reminded country park visitors to comply with social
distancing measures, as well as maintaining personal and environmental
hygiene. Visitors should properly dispose of used masks and waste and take
their litter home.

For enquiries, please call the AFCD on 2708 8885. Please refer to the
AFCD's website (www.afcd.gov.hk) for the opening hours of its public services
and facilities.
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